MINUTES
	The Board of Trustees, Town of Harrold, met in regular session on Monday, June 14, 2021 at City Hall. President Becker called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. with Dean Becker, Marty Winckler and Mike Bartels, Trustees, and Sarah Rheinbolt, Finance Officer in attendance.  
	NOTE: All motions are unanimous unless otherwise noted.
	MOTION by Bartels to approve the Agenda for the June 14th meeting.  Second by Winckler.  Motion carried.
	MOTION by Bartels to approve the minutes of the regular meeting from May 10th.  Second by Winckler.  Motion carried.
	MOTION by Bartels to approve a building permit submitted by Darryl Cuppy for a shed approximately 40x60 in an adjacent lot.  Second by Becker.  Motion carried.
	The Board is going to discuss enforcement of existing ordinances with an attorney.  Board also discussed the work that is being done by Gibson Construction.  
	Board reviewed the renewal for Central South Dakota Enhancement District for the FY 2022.  Board was also notified that CSDED wants to meet with them for a Hazard Mitigation Review.  That will be THURSDAY, JUNE 24TH AT 5 PM at the City Office.
	Finance officer will reach out to the City of Onida to get on the schedule for mosquito spraying.
	Discussion was held on changing the rental rates.  Changes discussed are increasing the price on the use of the lunchroom if any food or beverage is served, as there tends to be more mess and greater cleanup time required. No change made at this time.
	Discussion was held on changes to make to the park, including possibly using railroad ties instead of 4x4 post for the edging, and removing the teeter totter and the 10’ tall swing.
	Discussion was held on asking Tasslers to sweep the main street to prevent storm sewer damage.  Tassler estimated it would be around $800-1000.  Board wants him to proceed.
	Board will put a ticket in with Northwestern Energy to get the street lights that are out working again. 
	The following bills were submitted and approved for payment: Northwestern Energy $938.89 (city electric); Venture Communications $168.93 (phone and internet); Mid Dakota $116.00 (water and sewer); Poppe Enterprises $64.00 (pest control); Cardmember Services $174.63 (printer and ink); Envirotech $53.75 (trash service); Small Engine House $64.52 (mower filters); Highmore Herald $56.83 (publishing); Sarah Rheinbolt $526.10 (May wages); Scott Gibson Construction $20350.65 (hail damage repair); Matt Winckler $218.00 (blade repairs); Caps Trail Service $137.49 (blade and mower repairs); Central South Dakota Enhancement District $485.10 (2022 membership).
President Becker declared the meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.  Board will meet on Thursday, June 24th at 5 pm with the Enhancement District for Hazard Mitigation.  Next regular meeting will be July12, 2021 at 7 pm.
Sarah Rheinbolt, Finance Officer

